
I OPPOSE HB2543,
This is just another attempt to infringe on our constitutional right of self-preservation and the right to “Keep and bear arms”. By their 
own admission, The Department of State Police are unable to fulfill their obligations of processing background checks as it stands 
now. This leads to delays or denials to law abiding citizens with clean records which I have seen happen first hand with friends and 
family. This is only getting worse with defunding OSP yet this bill wants to exacerbate this issue and removes any accountability 
while the citizens deal with the consequences. 
Please do NOT move this bill forward.


